Dr. James Maismith, University Drive, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Haismith:

I just want to refresh your memory on the dates of the basketball meetings in Kansas City this spring so that you can place these dates on your calendar.

On March 22 and 23 the semi-finals in the western district of the N.C.A.A. basketball tournament will be played, and on March 30 the finals will be played. The winner of the district west of the Mississippi River will meet the winner of the district east of the Mississippi River. These games will be played in the Musicipal Auditorium in Kansas City.

On March 28, 29 and 30 the National Association of Basketball Coaches will be in convention, and on March 30, 31 and April 1 the National Basketball Rules Committee will meet.

We don't want to miss your presence at any of these meetings. We want to ask you to speak at the different sessions, and I am sure the Rules Committee members would like to have you in attendance. These meetings wouldn't be all they should without your presence. They are conveniently located for you, and I trust that you will reserve these dates on your calendar.

I would also like to call your attention to the fact that Mr. Strong Himman, Director of Health and Physical Education for the Kansas City, Missouri, public schools, will speak to the Sasnak Club on Thursday, October 19, in the new "Kansas" room of the Memorial Union Building at a 6:30 dinner meeting. We would be very pleased if you and Mrs. Naismith attend this dinner meeting. The other faculty members are being contacted, and we hope to have a fine group to listen to Mr. Himman. He will speak on "What an Administrator Expects of a Physical Education Teacher". Will you please call my office to make the reservation?

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,